
DeerTracks 

Deerbrook Home Owners Association Newsletter 

April 2003 

  
 

May 5 Membership Meeting 

  
The official meeting of the entire Neighborhood Association membership will be held on 
Monday, May 5 at 7 p.m. in the Rustlewood cul-de-sac.  Topics to be discussed include 
election of new officers and updating the Neighborhood Covenants.   
  
Please bring your officer nominations and covenant suggestions along, and consider if 
you would like to serve on the committee responsible for the revision or extension of the 
covenants.  Or, if you are interested in another volunteer position for the DHOA Board, 
please let us know.  Bring a chair, we’ll see you there! 
  
  

Neighborhood Directory Nearly Complete 

  
The 2003 DHOA Neighborhood directory took a bit longer than planned, but volunteers 
assure us that it will go to print within the next 10 days.  The information is gathered, the 
data entry and layouts done, the ads set up, and bids for the copying are being taken 
this week.  Each member household whose dues are paid will get a copy of the 
Directory at no charge, and others may request a copy at cost, while supplies last.    
  
  

Deerbrook Garage Sale Planned Saturday, April 26: 
  
The last neighborhood-wide garage sale was very successful, and the Board thought 
that after 3 years it was about time for another one. 
  
Collaborating on this endeavor means that we all save money on placing ads, and avoid 
duplicated effort in putting up signs.  The date is tentatively planned for Saturday, 4/26.  
We will need to hear from you if your household would like to participate, since the more 
households are involved, the more traffic we are likely to get.   
  
If we have insufficient numbers for the 4/26 date, we will try to re-schedule the garage 
sale for early summer.  The Association will pay for the ad in the paper and volunteers 
will put up signs.   
  
If you are interested, please email back to this address (deerbrookhoa@netscape.net) 
or call Patricia Yeargin at 770-923-2823 to add your household to the participant list.   
  

mailto:deerbrookhoa@netscape.net


Even if you decide not to sell, we hope you will stroll around and visit with everyone who 
is.  It was fun last time, and we’re hoping this one will be even more successful. 
  



Special thanks to  
  
Sherry Hoger, for organizing a group of volunteers to deliver flyers and newsletters in 
the neighborhood. 
  
Gary Schubert, for getting the DHOA incorporation reinstated. 
  
John Dyer, who has been replacing the burned-out lights on our entrance sign. 
  
Tom Heinze, for data entry and laying out the new directory. 
  
Ricki Moran, for filing the DHOA tax form for 2003. 
  
  
 

============================ 
  
Deerbrook Home Owners Association Officer List, through May 2003 
  
President:   
Diane Lynch 
1411 Doe Hollow Trace 
678 924-0906 
ladidiane@mindspring.com 
  
Vice President:   
Gary Schubert 
4113 Deerbrook Way 
770 279-2142 
gschubert8114@aol.com 
  
Treasurer:   
Janette Dyer 
1384 Rustlewood Court 
770 923-7814 
JandJ5@attbi.com 
  
Secretary:   
Patricia Yeargin 
1404 Rustlewood Court 
770 923-2823 
yeargin2000@yahoo.com 
  
  
  
   

It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of 
Nay Deen London, who served as DHOA treasurer from 
2001 through November 2002.  She will be sorely missed. 
  
  



  

  

  

  
  
 

 

============================ 
  
Board Members: 
Bonnie Crowley 
4103 Deerbrook Way 
770 921-5318 
acrowley.me70@GTAlumni.org 
  
John Dyer 
1384 Rustlewood Court 
770 923-7814 
diggor@attbi.com 
  
Ricki Moran 
4263 Deerbrook Way 
770 931-3231 
rickimoran@earthlink.net 
  
Debbie Slappey 
4093 Deerbrook Way 
770 925-7802 
slapdeb@aol.com 
  
Brian Swinkola 
4163 Deerbrook Way 
678 615-9326 
brian.swinkola@rapistan.com 

mailto:brian.swinkola@rapistan.com

